
   

    

  
  

         

  

          

                

           

               

              

           

          

                 

            

    

U.S. Department of Justice 
Kenneth J. Gonzales 

United States Attorney 
District of New Mexico 
201 3rd Street NW 

Albuquerque, New Mexico 87103 

CONTACTS:	 Elizabeth Martinez, Assistant U.S. Attorney, Public Affairs Officer 
elizabeth.martinez@usdoj.gov – 505-224-1469 

Terri Abernathy, Assistant U.S. Attorney 
terri.abernathy@usdoj.gov – 575-522-2304 

PRESS RELEASE 

For Immediate Release 
November 8, 2010 

LAS CRUCES MAN SENTENCED TO 46 MONTHS FOR POSSESSION 

OF CHILD PORNOGRAPHY 

United States Attorney Kenneth J. Gonzales announced that earlier today Jason 

Boy, 25, of Las Cruces, New Mexico, was sentenced in federal court in Las Cruces to 46 

months imprisonment based on his conviction for possession of child pornography. 

Boy’s term of imprisonment will be followed by 5 years of supervised release. Boy also 

will be required to register as a sex offender upon his release from prison. 

According to the indictment, on October 18, 2006, Boy knowingly possessed a 

computer that contained visual depictions of minors engaging in sexually explicit 

conduct. Boy was arrested on February 24, 2009, and has been in custody since his arrest. 

The child pornography charge against Boy stemmed from an investigation by the Federal 

Bureau of Investigation. 
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The case was prosecuted by Sarah M. Davenport, Assistant United States Attorney, 

as part of Project Safe Childhood, a nationwide initiative launched in May 2006 by the 

Department of Justice to combat the growing epidemic of child sexual exploitation and 

abuse. Led by U.S. Attorneys’ Offices and the Criminal Division’s Child Exploitation 

and Obscenity Section, Project Safe Childhood marshals federal, state and local resources 

to better locate, apprehend and prosecute individuals who exploit children via the 

Internet, as well as to identify and rescue victims. For more information about Project 

Safe Childhood, please visit www.projectsafechildhood.gov. 
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